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First In-Person Annual Meeting Since 2019 
For the past two years, United Power has 
hosted its Annual Meeting virtually due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic and to protect the health 
and safety of members and employees. As public 
health restrictions ease, the cooperative will offer 
members an opportunity to gather in person 
and hear from co-op leadership for the first time 
since 2019. The 2022 Annual Meeting will be 
hosted in a hybrid format on April 13, meaning 
members may also participate online via a 
livestream hosted on the cooperative’s website. 

All members are invited to attend the Annual 
Meeting to hear from United Power leadership 
about the exciting ways the cooperative has 

continued to serve members throughout the 
previous year. Despite navigating ongoing 
public safety restrictions from the pandemic, the 
cooperative managed contract negotiations with 
its wholesale power supplier while also improving 
system reliability and continuing to provide the 
same level of service its members have come to 
expect. Participating members will receive an 
attendance gift, and an opportunity to win one 
of several door prizes.

Voting in the annual director election 
also provides United Power members the 
unique ability to voice their thoughts on the 
cooperative’s future. Each year, your votes 
determine who serves on the United Power 
Board of Directors. Your participation in the 
election is critical to helping the cooperative 
better serve you. 

Five candidates are running for election to the 
Board of Directors. This year, one seat in the 
East, South, and West Districts is up for election. 
The director candidates are Steven “Steve” 
Douglas, Naptali A. Lucks, and Elizabeth “Beth” 
A. Martin in the East District; Keith Alquist in 
the South District; and Ursula J. Morgan in the 
West District. 

The cooperative mails out director ballots in 
mid-March and encourages all members to vote 
and return their ballots prior to the deadline. 
This year, members can participate in the 
director election electronically through their 
online account. Voting online is a fast and secure 
way to submit your ballots and avoid delays in 
mail handling. Online and mail-in ballots must 
be received by noon on April 12, or members 
can vote in person on April 13 at the meeting. 
Although directors live in specific geographical 
districts, they represent all members and are 
therefore elected on an “at-large” basis. Please 
cast a vote for a director in each district regardless 
of where you live. 

Attending the Meeting
The in-person meeting will be held at the 
Riverdale Regional Park & Fairgrounds on April 
13. Registration opens at 4:30 p.m. and balloting 
closes at the beginning the official business 
meeting at 6:30 p.m. The virtual stream will 
begin at 6:30 p.m. To view the livestream, go to 
www.unitedpower.com/annual-meeting.

Candidate Statements begin on Page 3
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Along These Lines
A Message from United Power’s President & CEO

Looking ahead while focusing on the present is 
a challenge in today’s electric power industry. 
Whether it is changing regulations; the 
desire of more members to engage with us 
as their electric cooperative in new ways; the 
advancement of technologies; or simply the 
expectations of high quality, always on, reliable 
power, being prepared is key.

Thanks to the hard work of staff at United 
Power, supported by our Board of Directors, 
we have created “Our Cooperative Roadmap,” 
or Roadmap, to document both where we 
are today and how we are looking toward 
the future. The Roadmap, found at www.
unitedpower.com/roadmap, has four Guiding 
Principles: Reliability, Affordability, Flexibility, 
and Responsibility. Each of these principles 
embodies the elements most critical to us as we 
seek to prepare for the future while building 
and maintaining the important investments we 
have made on behalf of our members over the 
decades. These are the lenses through which 
we evaluate options such as reimaginging our 
power supply, integrating new technologies, 
preparing for future markets, and supporting 
the needs of the workforce.

Reliability
Strive to deliver high-quality, uninterrupted 
service to our members through the design, 
operation, protection, and maintenance of a 
failure-resistant and resilient electric distribution 
system.

Affordability
Continually seek fair and equitable wholesale 
rates, manage distribution costs in a highly 
efficient manner, and responsibly allocate those 
costs across our membership with stable and 
transparent rate options.

Flexibility
Demonstrate maximum agility and adaptiveness 
through forward-looking plans; versatile, 
innovative programs and business models; and 
diverse power supply options as we respond to 
changes in our environment and the needs of our 
members and community.

Responsibility
Act honestly, ethically, sustainably, and in the best 
interest of our members and communities as we 
manage operations and secure resources.

The Roadmap defines the working plan priorities 
for your cooperative and aligns the work of 
employees at United Power. The document will 
ensure continuity in our thinking and guide us as 
we make important resource decisions. 

The Roadmap also keeps us looking at the 
immediate opportunities and challenges we face. 
The criticality of electricity has never been more 
evident as a growing number of our members 
work from home. The advances of technology 
require high quality, reliable power. And, as our 
communities grow, so too do the demands for 
more power.

A good example in planning ahead and working 
for today lies in the investments your cooperative 
made in our fire mitigation plan. Several years 
ago, we began switching to covered cable in the 
mountains, undergrounded critical lines, and 
moved to an advanced breaker. While no plan 
can perfectly protect us from the unpredictability 
of wildfires, we were ready to respond during the 
recent events here in Colorado. Fortunately, our 
system was not impacted.

The same is true as we ready our technologies to 
accept more distributed energy resources, storage, 
and solar on our system while preparing for the 
advent of a power market here in the west.

We encourage members to read Our Cooperative 
Roadmap and engage in future discussions 
about it. The senior team and I welcome the 
opportunity to come and speak to community 
groups and will be posting several videos online 
that cover the Roadmap’s key elements. 

Our Cooperative Roadmap covers a wide range 
of areas – all designed with you, our member, 
in mind. Importantly, it helps define the 
cooperative’s future and keeps us on track today. 
As always, I welcome your comments, questions, 
and feedback on any topic, including the 
Roadmap. Please contact me at  
www.unitedpower.com/CEO. 

Mark A. Gabriel
President & Chief Executive Officer

Have Feedback For Us?

Submit your questions, comments, 
concerns, or general feedback at 
www.unitedpower.com/CEO.
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2022 Director Candidates 
There are three director seats up for election 
this year. One position in the East, South, and 
West districts is up for a three-year term. Be 
sure to read about each of the candidates 
before casting your ballot.

District S (South)	 	
Keith Alquist

District E (East)	 	
Steven “Steve” Douglas
Naptali A. Lucks			 
Elizabeth “Beth” A. Martin	

District W (West)	 	
Ursula J. Morgan

United Power directors serve in geographic districts but are elected on an at-large basis. Please vote for one candidate in each director district.

Keith Alquist
Hi, I’m Keith Alquist and I am currently one of your directors from the South District.  I have represented all of the members of United Power 
for the last four and a half years and I want to continue to represent you for this next term.   These are exciting and challenging times but the 
electric distribution business is a serious business.  Our expanding communities require and demand safe and reliable service at affordable 
rates.  I ask for your support and vote to continue representing you, our member owners, for this next term.

I have attended every board meeting and regulatory meeting and I have put all of my energy into fulfilling my responsibility as a director to do my duty to 
represent you in the governance of United Power.  

Recently, I completed my training in the Director Gold Program.  I firmly believe in learning and keeping up-to-date in the electric distribution business.  I 
previously completed the 15 training courses required for the Credentialed Cooperative Director Program and the Board Leadership Program.  

I am a member of the National Society of Accountants for Cooperatives and have been so for 30 years.  I have used this experience to be an active member 
on the board audit committee and I am currently the Board Treasurer.

My wife, Julie, and I have lived in Brighton for over 29 years and we raised our four children here.  Previous to being semi-retired, I was the Vice President 
and CFO of American Pride Co-op for 20 years until it was merged into Agfinity Inc in 2012.  I am an active member of the Rotary Club of Brighton and am 
involved in a number of projects helping the community.  My favorite projects are the dictionary project for 900 third grade students and the U.S. Constitution 
project for almost 900 fifth grade students in Brighton and Henderson.

Many changes have been completed in the last few years which are positioning United Power to continue to serve its members to the highest level possible.  
AMI meters, solar farms, residential solar, net metering, electric vehicle charging stations and the Tesla battery project for peak shaving to help save 
members money are all great projects. 

The world of generation is changing from carbon based to more renewable sources like solar, wind and hydro. So we must keep ahead of governmental 
mandates and keep up-to-date in using the changes in technology to best serve you, our member owners.  

I want United Power to continue to be a strong and nationally respected leader among electric distribution cooperatives.  

I respectfully ask for your vote. 

Remember, it’s all about your power.	

The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been altered or verified by United Power.

 

 

Members will have the opportunity to hear from each of the candidates 
vying to serve on the Board of Directors at one of our Meet the Candidate 
Forums held in March.

Four different forums will be held, and members are invited to attend any 
forum. In addition, the Meet the Candidate Forum on March 28 will be 
livestreamed for members to view remotely. 

Candidates will be given a few minutes to speak and then participants will be 
able to ask questions from either format. Light refreshments will be served. 
RSVPs are not required.  

Meet the Candidates 

Dates and locations are subject to change. Any changes  
to forum events will posted at www.unitedpower.com.

TUESDAY, MARCH 22, 2022  |  7:30 A.M.  
Coal Creek Canyon Community Center  
3158 Highway 72, Golden, CO 80403

MONDAY, MARCH 28, 2022  |  6:30 P.M.  
Riverdale Regional Park & Fairgrounds 
Rendezvous Room (In the Waymire Dome) 
9755 Henderson Road, Brighton, CO 80601 

 Hybrid Event   Livestream at www.unitedpower.com

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 30, 2022  |  7:30 A.M.  
Fort Lupton Recreation Center  
Multi-Purpose Room 3  
203 S. Harrison Ave., Fort Lupton, CO 80621 

THURSDAY, MARCH 31, 2022  |  6:30 P.M.  
United Power | Carbon Valley Service Center  
9586 E. I-25 Frontage Road, Longmont, CO 80504 



UNITED POWER PRIDE

United Power Pride Photos
Snap a photo with the United Newsline and you’ll get a $100 bill credit if we print 
it. Submit your photo along with your name, address, email, and a description of the 
photo online at www.unitedpower.com/unitedpowerpride.

READER REWARDS
Three Winners Every Month!
1st place: $100 Bill Credit  
2nd place: $50 Bill Credit (two winners)

Name:

Address:

Phone:	

MARCH/APRIL 
2022

Fred and Beverly Trail, of Henderson, about 
to mount camels and tour the vast sandy 
hills of the Sahara Desert in Morocco. 
What better way to remember the 
comforts of air conditioning than reading 
your cooperative’s United Newsline?
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Submit Reader Rewards Online
Visit www.unitedpower.com and click on ‘News & Community’ to enter Reader 
Rewards online. Answer the question below with your online entry:

Where can members find Our Cooperative Roadmap?

By submitting this entry I agree to allow United Power to publish my name in subsequent 
issues of United Newsline if I am selected as a winner. For complete contest rules, visit 
www.unitedpower.com/newsline.

Members may also enter by mailing the following entry form to: 
United Power • Reader Rewards • 500 Cooperative Way • Brighton, CO 80603

National Work Zone Awareness Week
Recognized April 11-15, 2022
United Power would like to remind our members of the 
importance of staying aware when entering and exiting roadside 
work zone areas for both your safety and our crews’ safety. 
Transportation accidents are one of the leading causes of on-the-
job deaths nationwide. 

As an electric utility, our work is fundamentally different from 
most highway construction work zones. When United Power 
conducts roadside construction work, it usually involves small 
crews working for short periods of time when compared to major 
highway and road construction. This poses challenges to keeping 
our lineworkers safe. 

Major traffic construction will warn drivers in advance with signs 
posted hundreds of feet or even miles prior to the beginning 
of work. However, because the nature of our work is different, 
our crews use different warning techniques when preparing for 
roadside work. Traffic cones are typically used to delineate our 
work, which are quicker and easier for our crews to haul and set 
up when work near roadways is required. Much of our electrical 
infrastructure is located in high traffic areas, such as shoulders and 
right-of-ways, intersections, and road medians. 

To maintain high-powered electrical lines and equipment, our 
crews work in large vehicles, such as a bucket truck. When you see 
a United Power bucket truck located on a roadside, remember to 
look for signs and cones that it may be a work zone. Slow down 
and move over when possible to give our crews a wide enough path 
to continue working safely. 

Please try to avoid distractions like cell phones or changing radio 
stations when entering a roadside work zone, and be prepared for 
the unexpected. 

We thank you for helping keep our crews safe! 

Slow down and move over for roadside workers.



5We are Dedicated to Keeping the Lights On
Lineman Appreciation Day is Monday, April 18, 2022
United Power exists for many reasons, but 
as your cooperative our priority is providing 
our members with safe and reliable power 
and keeping your lights on. Without the 
help of our skilled lineworkers, who work 
each day behind the scenes to improve 
our system and prevent outages before 
they happen, that would not be possible. 
On April 18, we will celebrate National 
Lineman Appreciation Day to recognize 
and honor our lineworkers for their hard 
work and dedication. 

Being a lineworker along Colorado’s 
notorious Front Range is not an easy task. 
Our lineworkers must be prepared to face 
daily situations that may be less than ideal, 
regularly tasked with resolving hazardous 
problems in unknown or dangerous 
conditions. Over the past few years, the 
cooperative has had to navigate difficult 
record-setting weather events, including 
devastating floods, paralyzing winter 
storms, and hurricane-force winds. Last 
year, a strong winter storm dumped nearly 
two feet of snow across parts of the service 
territory, and in December, strong storms 
blasted northern Colorado with wind 
speeds in excess of 115 miles per hour. 

When severe weather hits our service 
territory, our lineworkers are ready to 
assess the situation and begin the process 
of restoring power as quickly and safely 
as possible. When the skies are clear 
and winds are calm, our lineworkers 
are monitoring our system and making 
improvements to prevent future outages, 
where possible. 

Our lineworkers are on call 24 hours a day, 
ready to respond to any situation in any 
type of weather. Next time you lose power, 
rest assured a highly-trained United Power 
lineworker is on the way, dedicated to 
getting the lights back on. 

Without our lineworkers, the power that 
makes our members’ homes comfortable 
would not be possible. We invite our 
members to take a moment to thank our 
United Power lineworkers for the work they 
do. Use #ThankALineworker on social 
media to show your support, drop a kind 
note in the mail, or on go to our website at 
www.unitedpower.com/thank-a-lineworker. 

 Journeyman Lineman Ty Derby

UNITED POWER 
THANK A LINEWORKER  
500 COOPERATIVE WAY 
BRIGHTON CO 80603

Putting Down Roots in Carbon Valley
Round-Up Grant Helps Habitat for Humanity Provide Homes for Two Families
St. Vrain Habitat for Humanity presented 
two Carbon Valley families with keys to 
their new homes alongside friends, family, 
volunteers, and community organizations 
at a ribbon cutting in January. Among the 
organizations present at the event was United 
Power’s Operation Round-Up Foundation. 

Habitat for Humanity provides newly 
constructed homes to families who are 
positioned for home ownership but are 
unable to qualify for traditional financing. 
The organization builds homes from the 
ground up and sells them at cost to selected 
families thanks to support from community 
volunteers. Round-Up awarded Habitat for 
Humanity a $5,000 grant to help with home 
construction costs. 

“Without the help of community partners 
like Round-Up, we wouldn’t be able to do 
what we do for these families,” said Rebecca 
Shannon, community engagement manager 
for St. Vrain Habitat for Humanity. 

Round-Up is funded entirely by members 
who voluntarily “round up” their monthly 
statements to the next whole dollar. The 
average contribution is approximately 
$.50 per month. Those funds are then 
redistributed to nonprofits in various parts 
of the service territory to ensure as many 
members receive help as possible. 

“We are proud to support community 
organizations meeting the needs of vulnerable 
members,” said Joan Kniss, a Round-Up 
board member. “Habitat for Humanity has a 
strong track record of lifting people up and 
lets us see our grant dollars in action.”

Home ownership allows families to put down 
roots and begin contributing to their local 
community, Shannon said. Homes are not 
only built to meet all safety requirements, but 
are also energy efficient, which lowers the cost 
of ownership. Selected families are required 
to demonstrate commitment to their new 
home by returning volunteer hours helping 

with the construction of their future homes. 
Having a hand in building your own home 
develops a sense of pride in it. 

Habitat for Humanity breaks ground on a 
new home in Carbon Valley on March 7. To 
volunteer, visit www.stvrainhabitat.org. 

More than 20% of United Power members 
voluntarily round up their bills. To enroll in 
Operation Round-Up, visit the website at 
www.unitedpower.com/round-up. 

Families gather with friends, family, 
and volunteers in front of new homes.



EAST DISTRICT The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been altered or verified by United Power.6

Steven “Steve” Douglas
I’m running for the United Power Board East District and would 
appreciate your vote. As an experienced Public Servant who 
has served on many professional boards and commissions, I 
am ready and prepared to lead with dedicated commitment 

to understanding and implementing ways to better serve the people of United 
Power. I would also bring diversity to the board as the first African American 
Director.

My wife and I have been proud members of the United Power Family for nearly 
2O years. As a Councilman I was very actively engaged with United Power. That 
said, I already feel a strong connection and I understand how well United Power 
serves our community. Community and family mean a lot to me and I’m proud 
to say that I’m a family man, married with 5 awesome kids and 5 incredible 
grandkids! 

Having served as a Councilman At-Large for the City of Commerce City for 2 
terms, I know the importance of serving the public and working as a team-player. 
I promise to be a good steward for all of the members throughout United Power, 
both urban and rural. 

As a United Power Board member, I will work to increase locally generated 
renewables. I will also seek different ways in which we can save on our energy 
costs by making solar, wind, hydro, and thermal energy affordable. Clean energy 
will be the heart and soul of our futures and I believe United Power should lead 
the way - always as an investment in the way we live as a community, both for 
today and for our future.

The future of energy is happening now and we need to take advantage of that 
fact. I believe the next energy solution will include super-capacitors which can 
support or replace substations giving communities a much needed new clean 
power supply which will also include relief during blackout conditions.

I would like to thank you for your support, and look forward to serving as your 
next United Power East District Director. Thanks again for your time!

STEVE DOUGLAS EXPERIENCE/QUALIFICATIONS FOR UNITED POWER 
DIRECTOR

•	 Commerce City Councilman At-Large 2011-2019
•	 Governor Appointment: RAQC (Regional Air Quality Council) 2019-2020
•	 E-470 Board Treasurer/Secretary 2015-2019, Alternate 2011-2015 
•	 King Soopers 1977-Present, UFCW Local #7 Union Member 44 years
•	 Arapahoe Community College Undergraduate, Accounting, Business 

Management and Economics 1983-1984
•	 National League of Cities Diamond Cum Laude Leadership Regent 2011-

2019
•	 Colorado Municipal League Policy Committee 2011-2019 
•	 Prairie View High School of Business Board 2017-Present 
•	 Numerous Community Service Awards, currently actively involved in several 

community organizations including Landing Place Church, Commerce City              
•	 Active NAACP Member and Democratic African American Initiative

Naptali A. Lucks
Hi, my name is Naptali Lucks. I have been a Colorado resident for almost 20 years, living in many parts of the metropolitan area over the years. I have 
a master’s degree in counseling, bringing years of experience in human behavior and understanding, as well as vast interpersonal skills developed by 
an array of challenging situations. I was the executive director of Street’s Hope, a residential rehabilitation program for victims of human trafficking. 
I have been a caregiver, a teammate, mother, leader, a pacesetter, a businesswoman, and currently a real estate agent for EXIT Realty Cherry Creek. 

My daughter’s and I have enjoyed being a part of the community here in Brighton the past several years and may be observed frequently in the community enjoying 
the outdoors.

I approach this position for a director position with United Power as a community member who recognizes our communal interconnectedness and needs to further 
advance our technological scope for providing energy to the community. I have been very proud of the leadership’s choices of United Power to leave dysfunctional 
associations and choose what is in the greater good of not only the members but what is most effective for the survival of our planet. Maintaining an environment 
that is conducive to human habitation by choosing energy methods that consider all relevant factors rather than the acquisition of wealth by a few. With my passion 
for sustaining a healthy planet, I decided that complaining about what is going on would not improve the situation, and to make an impact I needed to do something. 
Therefore, I am running for this position as a well-educated, insightful innovator who intends to help improve our quality of life by participating on the board of 
directors.

United Power is an important business that greatly impacts the world, and I am willing to learn and expand in any way necessary to help the global success of this 
business. As a director I would advocate for the members and work to maintain ethical business practices that are effective and fair to all. I bring spirit, passion and a 
new unique and diverse perspective that will make me and excellent co-collaborator to the team. I see it as an honor to serve our community by being on the board of 
directors.

OFFICIAL NOTICE: Annual Meeting of Members

The Annual Meeting of Members of UNITED POWER, INC. will be held Wednesday, April 13, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. at the Waymire Dome at the Riverdale Regional Park, located at 9755 
Henderson Road in Brighton, Colorado. Members can attend in person or via livestream. The registration portal and instructions for participating in the meeting virtually can be found on 
the cooperative’s website at www.unitedpower.com.

The meeting will be for the purposes of electing directors, considering and approving reports for the prior fiscal year, and transacting such business as may properly come before the meeting. 

This year there are elections in the following districts: East, South, and West for three-year terms. The candidates nominated by petition are Steven “Steve” Douglas, Naptali A. Lucks, and 
Elizabeth “Beth” A. Martin in the East District; Keith Alquist in the South District; and Ursula J. Morgan in the West District.  All Members are entitled to cast a vote for the director 
positions of every district, regardless of the district where the Member is domiciled. Additional information including dates and times of forums to meet the candidates, how to cast a ballot, 
and deadlines for voting can be found at https://www.unitedpower.com/annual-meeting.

UNITED POWER, INC. By: /s/Tim Erickson, Secretary



EAST DISTRICT 7The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been altered or verified by United Power.

Elizabeth “Beth” A. Martin
Beth Martin is a licensed real estate broker and owner of Red Shoes Real Estate Company. She earned her bachelor’s degree from the University of 
Colorado, Boulder. She received her real estate education from Jones Real Estate College and holds many advanced designations. As a Director she 
has earned certificates as a Credentialed Cooperative Director, Board Leadership designation and is one of the very few in the nation to receive the 
new “Gold” designation from the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association.

Martin is a member of the National, Colorado and Women’s Association of Realtors. She served as Mayor Pro-Tem (1988-1990), and Finance and Administration 
Officer from 1988-1990 for the Town of Hudson. She is past President and a Director of Brighton Kiwanis, past Director and Secretary of Kidz Quiltz and a Director 
and founding member of the Hudson Harvest Festival. As a United Power Director she has served in every officer position since 2011 and currently serves as Vice-
Chairman. She also represents the cooperative at Basin Electric Power Cooperative and the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association meetings.

I celebrate electric cooperatives’ unique business model and feel so fortunate to be served by a local, truly “not for profit”, member-owned cooperative giving us a 
voice and a vote. As one of the eleven “Regulators” I am committed to safe, reliable power at the lowest possible cost utilizing a reliable base power and a diversity 
of renewable options. By using sound judgement, vigilance, commitment and remaining informed and engaged – I will do my utmost to ensure United Power serves 
her members while being the best steward of our resources (both human and energy) at an affordable cost. 

BethMartin@BethsRedShoes.com

WEST DISTRICT The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been altered or verified by United Power.

Ursula J. Morgan
Ursula J. Morgan is running for re-election to United Power’s Board of Directors representing the West District. She has been a member of United 
Power since 1995. At United Power, Morgan is currently serving as Chairman. In the past, she has served as Vice Chairman, Treasurer, and the 
Assistant Secretary-Assistant Treasurer. Morgan is a wife and mother of two who has worked as a real estate appraiser and in e-commerce. 
She attended the University of Northern Colorado, completed the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association’s Director Gold Program, Board 

Leadership Program, and the Credentialed Cooperative Director Training Program. Morgan has also completed the Elected Officials’ Training, and the Advanced 
Training programs through the Colorado Municipal League. She is a volunteer for The Children’s Hospital Foundation, Make- A-Wish Foundation, and The Children’s 
Miracle Network.

Morgan currently serves on United Power’s Audit Committee. She also serves as the representative for United Power to the Cooperative Response Center Inc., the 
National Cooperative (Financial) Services Corporation, and the National Rural Telecommunications Council. She previously served as a representative for United 
Power at the National Information Solutions Cooperative.

Previously, Morgan served on the Board of Trustees for the Town of Mead (Mayor Pro Tem) and as a Planning and Zoning Commissioner. Morgan also served on the 
Board of Directors for the Denver Regional Council of Governments (DRCOG), as a Policy Setting Committee Member with the Colorado Municipal League, and on the 
Transportation and Air Quality Planning Councils for the Upper Front Range and North Front Range of Colorado.

“It is a privilege to serve as your Director. I am seeking re-election because I am committed to our co-op and our community. My priority is direct and open 
communication with you, our member-owners. My focus remains financially responsible production and distribution of reliable, safe, and affordable power. This 
includes maximizing existing generation sources as well as continuing to support the development of new technologies and environmentally sound resources. I hope 
to continue building your trust through accountability, fairness, and integrity. As always, I am available to respond to questions or concerns at ursula@ursulajmorgan.
com, or you may call me directly at (303)709-4523.”

Hybrid   ANNUAL MEETING
Join us In Person or Online | WEDNESDAY, APRIL 13, 2022

VIRTUAL MEETING 
Visit our website on April 13 at 6:30 p.m. to view the livestream. 
www.unitedpower.com/annual-meeting

IN-PERSON MEETING* 
Riverdale Regional Park & Fairgrounds 
9755 Henderson Road, Brighton, CO 80601 
4:30 p.m. - Registration & Dinner** | 6:30 p.m. - Meeting 
** As a precaution, a boxed meal will be served rather than the traditional buffet dinner.

Every year in the spring, United Power hosts its Annual Meeting of Members to conduct the business of the cooperative, provide an annual update, and certify the 
results of the annual director election. We are pleased to announce that the Annual Meeting will be a hybrid event for 2022. We invite our members to participate 
online or attend in person for the first time in two years. 

We have much to celebrate, so please join us in reviewing our 2021 accomplishments and discussing what is next for your electric cooperative. Participating members 
will receive an attendance gift and an opportunity to win one of several fabulous door prizes. Door prizes include electric lawn tools, gift cards, and bill credits, to 
name a few. 

*United Power is monitoring COVID restrictions, and if conditions do not permit in-person events, the virtual format will still be available. 



Inside This Issue
500 Cooperative Way, Brighton CO 80603 

UnitedNewsline@UnitedPower.com

www.unitedpower.com

facebook.com/UnitedPower

twitter.com/UnitedPowerCoop

STAY CONNECTED WITH YOUR CO-OP
UNITED
NEWSLINE Information for the members of United Power, Inc.

© 2022 United Power, Inc.

CONGRATS READER REWARDS WINNERS

See your name? Call 303-637-1325 within two (2) months of the 
issue date to claim your Reader Rewards.

1st Place: 	 Rob Tomlinson, Fort Lupton
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	 Denise Calvo, Thornton
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Treasurer
Tamra Waltemath 
Asst. Sect./Treasurer
Ginny Buczek 
Brad Case
Brian A. McCormick 
Dave Rose
James Vigesaa 
Stephen Whiteside

President & Chief Executive Officer 
Mark A. Gabriel

Chief Operating Officer 
Bryant Robbins

Chief Financial Officer 
Laurie Burkhart 

SVP & Chief Marketing Officer 
Trista Fugate

Government & Regulatory Relations 
Officer 
Troy Whitmore

Chief Energy Resource Officer 
Dean Hubbuck

Chief Information Officer 
Alie Beauchamp

Newsline Editors 
Heidi Storz 
Laurel Eller 
Zachary Kinder

Celebrate Our Lineworkers 
National Lineman Appreciation Day is 
quickly approaching. 
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Learn About Your Candidates
Candidate statements for this year’s 
election are available inside.

Pages 3, 6-7

Watch For Your Director Election Ballots
United Power will send out ballots on March 18. Vote and return your ballot by noon on April 
12. This year, members can also vote electronically through their online account. 
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